EFGHI

April 11, 1918

The Senate met in regular session Thursday, April 11, 1918, Mr. Boyd presiding.

Minutes of the Senate meeting of March 1 were read and approved.

Council minutes of March 1, 8, 12, 15, 22, 29 and April 5 were read and approved.

Dr. G. Terrell stated that it required a two thirds vote to present any new business. Senate approved by unanimous vote, the presenting of new business.

On recommendation of Mr. Melcher, the following resolution was adopted:

That members of the Cadet Battalion are required to assemble in military formation and attend Chapel on Tuesdays. All other members of the Freshman and Sophomore classes, men and women, are also required to attend these exercises.

The Senate voted to refer all other cases of students leaving before examinations for military service to the Council.

Ezm Z Jullo Registrar

May 22, 1918

The Senate met Wednesday, May 22, Mr. Boyd presiding. Minutes of the meeting of April 11 read and approved. Council minutes of April 12, 19, May 3, and 10 were read and approved, with the exception of the recommendation of the Council to grant full semester credit to Ben L. Wells. Final action was postponed until a general policy was adopted; also the report of the special committee of April 19 in reference to granting credits for military service to students below senior standing. The Council was requested to make a recommendation in reference to credits to students who leave the University for military service immediately before final examinations.

Mr. G. Terrell, Chairman of the Committee on Proposed Senate

Legislation, read a report of the Committee, which had been distributed

to the faculty. The following students were granted the privilege of

gor in Home Economics III. (This subject had not been officially assigned).

Secretary

May 28, 1918

The Senate met in special session to take appropriate action in regard to the death of President McVey's father, Mr. Boyd presiding.

Telegram

"To Dr. Frank L. McVey Gibson House Cincinnati, Ohio

Faculty, friends and co-workers in all departments of the University of Kentucky, send condolence and sympathy in your hour of bereavement."

P.P. Boyd

(For the faculty)